
NOTICE
The City of Stoughton will hold a meeting of the Community Affairs/Council Policy Committee on
Tuesday, December 7, 2010, at 6:00 p.m. in the Hall of Fame Room, City Hall, Lower Level, 381
East Main Street, Stoughton, WI. 53589.

CALL TO ORDER:

1. Approval of Community Affairs/Council Policy minutes of October 5, 2010, and special minutes of
October 21, 2010.
2. Communications.
3. Presentation/update from the Holiday Fund Committee.
4. Update/discussion regarding the GFOA (Government Finance Officer Associations).
5. Update on discussions with members of the school board relative to the possibility of sharing
services in the future.
6. Establish a policy for Service Club Signs.
7. Future agenda items.

SENT TO:
Dave McKichan, Vice Chair (e-mail & packet)
Larry Weiss (e-mail & packet)
Carl Chenoweth (e-mail & packet)
Eric Olstad, Chair (e-mail & packet)
Mayor Donna Olson (e-mail & packet)
City Clerk (e-mail & packet)
Utilities Director Robert Kardasz (packet & e-mail)
Senior Center Director Cindy McGlynn (packet & e-mail)

Cc: City Council Members (e-mail)
Department Heads (e-mail) Receptionists (e-mail)
City Attorney (packet & e-mail)
Stoughton Newspapers/Wisconsin State Journal
Deputy Clerk/Confidential Secretary Pili Hougan (packet & e-mail)
Stoughton Library Administrative Assistant (dmyren@scls.lib.wi.us)

Note: For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall building (including the elevator door) will be locked
after 4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the entrance on the East side of City Hall.
If you are physically challenged and are in need of the elevator or other assistance, please call 873-6677 prior to
4:30 p.m.

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE COUNCIL

mailto:dmyren@scls.lib.wi.us




COMMUNITY AFFAIRS/COUNCIL POLICY MEETING MINUTES
Tuesday, October 5, 2010 @ 6:00 p.m.
Hall of Fame Room, City of Stoughton, WI


Present: Alderpersons Eric Olstad, Larry Weiss, Dave McKichan, Carl Chenoweth,
Utilities Director Bob Kardasz, Senior Center Director Cindy McGlynn and Deputy Clerk
Pili Hougan.


Absent & Excused:


Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Chair Eric Olstad.


Minutes of the Community Affairs/Council Policy meeting of September 7, 2010:
Moved by Weiss, seconded by Chenoweth, to approve the minutes as presented.
Motion carried unanimously.


Communications:


Update regarding possible discussion with members of the school board relative
to the possibility of sharing services in the future: Alderperson Chenoweth stated
he would like to start having informal discussions with members of the school board
regarding sharing services. Some of the area’s where services might be shared would
be computer services, mowing lawns, Fund 80. He would like to start brainstorming and
put together a list of ideas. This agenda item will be an ongoing agenda item in the
future with updates presented at future meetings. No action taken.


Senior Center Strategic Plan: Senior Center Director Cindy McGlynn gave a
presentation on the Senior Center Strategic Plan. The Committee had some questions
and discussion with Cindy about the Senior Center 3-5 year strategic plan.


Future agenda items: Discussion/Update on talks with members of the school board
regarding ways of sharing services-this is an ongoing agenda item.
Invite a committee which falls under the CA/CP umbrella for an update (Seniors in
Need, Holiday Fund, Food Pantry, etc).


There will be no CA/CP meeting in November; the next meeting will be December 7,
2010.


Adjournment: Motion by McKichan, seconded by Chenoweth, to adjourn at 6:30 p.m.
Motion carried.


Respectfully submitted,
Pili Hougan
Deputy Clerk








COMMUNITY AFFAIRS/COUNCIL POLICY SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES
Thursday, October 21, 2010 @ 6:00 p.m.
Hall of Fame Room, City of Stoughton, WI


Present: Alderpersons Eric Olstad, Larry Weiss, Dave McKichan, Carl Chenoweth,
Paul Lawrence, Ross Scovotti, Greg Jenson; Utilities Director Bob Kardasz, Senior
Center Director Cindy McGlynn, Mayor Donna Olson, Finance Director Laurie Sullivan,
Fire Chief Marty Lamers, Street Superintendent Karl Manthe, Recreation Director Tom
Lynch, Kim Jennings,


Absent & Excused:


Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Chair Eric Olstad.


Motion by Chenoweth, second by Mc Kichan, to recommend Council approval for the
Mayor’s office and Finance Director Sullivan to work with GFOA (Government Finance
Officers Association) to implement the Budgeting for Outcomes process for the next
budget cycle. Motion carried unanimously.


Alderman Jenson arrived at 6:35p.m.


Adjournment: Motion by Chenoweth, seconded by McKichan, to adjourn at 6:40 p.m.
Motion carried.


Respectfully submitted,
Donna Olson, Mayor








After listening to the Council at the last meeting and discussing with department heads, we are


bringing forward a proposal that encompasses all of the following:


1. Strategic approach to budget constraints


2. Finding efficiencies in the services provided


3. Benchmarking service outcomes


4. Performance management


5. Cost approach to providing services


6. In depth look at personnel, operating supplies and equipment needed to provide


services.


7. Collaboration between departments


The GFOA (Government Finance Offers Association) is a respected leader in best practices for


Municipal Government. The GFOA is currently helping municipalities to incorporate an


approach to budgeting that emphasizes all of the above strategies.


The recommendation is to use the Government Finance Officer Associations consulting team to


lead the effort to change our system of budgeting to a more strategic and priority based system


of budgeting. Their team will educate, coach and train our Council, Department Heads and


staff in the transition.


Budgeting for Outcomes: A new way to look at budgeting.


Budgeting for outcomes is a form of priority based budgeting where spending is linked to overall


community results.


Instead of the traditional approach to budgeting that begins with last year’s budget and is focused on


expenditures, the starting point for the budget process becomes setting priorities and establishing the


amount of revenue available for achieving those priorities. Efficiencies and outcomes become the focus.


Departments prepare budgets based on programs or services provided. Those services are then ranked


based on priorities set by the council and the community.


1. The process starts with education and strategic planning. Overall big picture priorities are set


by the council.


2. The department heads and staff quantify the services provided. Individual services are defined


and the costs of those services are identified. Benchmarks are defined.


3. Services are put into a matrix that identifies the cost inputs, services, and expected outcomes.







4. Services are ranked by priority. A table is prepared that shows the service, ranking, outcome


and cost.


5. Decision tables are prepared that show where the ‘Line” is drawn. (Where revenue meets


expenses). These are prepared for levy options (ie 3%, 2%, 0%, -2%).


6. Department heads see where services fall in the funded or not funded category.


7. Department’s are sent back to find efficiencies to fit more programs into the funded category.


8. Council decides the funding/service level of the budget.


9. Program budgets are broken down into line item budgets for budget approval.


10. Performance and benchmark reviews/reports/communication to public


Benefits of BFO are:


Financial Resiliency – Meeting budget targets. Strategic approach to cost reductions.


Clarity of Outcomes – Opening up the budget process and financial information to the entire


organization in order to focus all employees on assisting with the financial challenges


Internal Engagement – Training employees to identify outcomes, develop performance


measures, and prioritize services.


Cross-Departmental Cooperation – Changing the organizational culture to one of service


collaboration in order to meet priorities.


Quote from City of Savannah: “BFO introduced a process that energized staff and created an


environment that rewarded innovation and collaboration across departmental lines. It took a more


strategic approach to cost reductions and created a budget that focused on achieving the city’s most


important priorities.”







Budgeting For Outcomes (BFO)


Governments are currently under unprecedented fiscal pressure from decreasing or stagnant revenue sources and increasing costs for health care,


pension obligations, mandated programs and services, aging infrastructure assets, and many other issues. In addition, citizens are demanding


higher levels of accountability and transparency in the results their governments provide. The traditional line item budget process, where


governments start with funding levels by department from the previous year and then adjust by either increasing or cutting, no longer meets the needs of


many organizations. What is required is a shift in the way we think about the budget. Putting together a budget should focus on prioritizing needs and


allocating resources to provide the best results. This requires a new approach.


Budgeting for Outcomes (BFO) is one form of priority based budgeting where spending is linked to overall community results. Using BFO, the government


identifies its most important priorities for its citizens. Services are then ranked according to how well they align with the priorities, and resources are


allocated in accordance with the ranking.


Budgeting for Outcomes is drastically different than a traditional incremental approach to budgeting where decreases in revenue often lead to across the


board cuts limiting results that can be achieved for both low and high priority services. Rather than having the starting point be what was funded by


department in the previous budget, the starting point with BFO becomes what results the jurisdiction wants to achieve. Elected officials spend more of their


time making decisions on how much revenue citizens can afford to provide and on choosing results and less time on deciding how much money to cut from


the budget and where to cut. The incentives for agencies and departments change from making it difficult for the budget office to find places to cut their


budgets to figuring out what activities work best to achieve results and how to provide those activities at lower cost. BFO is an innovative approach to


budgeting that acts as a catalyst for additional improvements in efficiency and the ability to deliver results for citizens.


How is BFO different?


How to Budget Roles Change with BFO?


GFOA is a leader in advocating best practices for budgeting. Our extensive research has led to numerous best practice recommendations that require


governments to focus on results as part of a budgeting for outcomes (or performance budgeting process). GFOA can assist your government with


transforming its budget process to focus on results, provide a framework for evidenced-based decision making, and align resources by priority.


Organizations have used GFOA consultants to assist with the following:


Budget Process Review: GFOA consultants will asses your current budget process to identify weaknesses and will suggest practical strategies for


incorporating budgeting best practices.


Traditional Budgeting Budgeting for Outcomes


Budget begins


with
Last year's budget Community priorities


Focuses on Cost of services Value of services


Is organized by Department Priority


Encourages Low risk, "same as before" approach
New ideas, innovations, cooperation, and


improvement


Motivation Be fair to all, avoid pain Get the best results that match priorities


Traditional Budgeting Budgeting for Outcomes


Departments Build up costs, make cuts difficult Link expenditures to results and priorities


Analysts Find unnecessary costs


Improve links between results and services.


Facilitate department cooperation. Identify


efficiencies.


Elected


Officials
Cut costs or raise taxes


Choose services that provide results citizens are


willing to pay for


Citizens Rally behind special interests Help determine priorities


Home About Services Resources Contact Us
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Connect with GFOA Consulting


Budgeting for Outcomes Implementation: GFOA works with governments to implement this structured process for strengthening the link between


spending and community priorities. We provide BFO tools for setting priorities and identifying services most likely to achieve these priorities within ever


more limited revenues. GFOA staff can also assesses your budget situation to help you produce consensus budgets that meet the needs of your community


and to demonstrate benefits to your citizens. GFOA consultants can provide different levels of advisory services to meet the organization's need to help


transition from a traditional budget process to a budgeting for outcomes process. Past clients have had GFOA design the new budget process, manage the


process, or simply provide best practice recommendations along the way.


Additional Resources on BFO and Priority Driven Budgeting:


Anatomy of a Priority-Based Budget Process


April 2010 by Shayne C. Kavanagh, Jon Johnson, and Chris Fabian
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The GFOA is the professional association of state/provincial and local finance officers in
the United States and Canada, and has served the public finance profession since 1906. GFOA
members are dedicated to the sound management of government financial resources.


Code of Professional Ethics


The Government Finance Officers Association of the United States and Canada is a professional
organization of public officials united to enhance and promote the professional management of
governmental financial resources by identifying, developing and advancing fiscal strategies,
policies, and practices for the public benefit.


To further these objectives, all government finance officers are enjoined to adhere to legal,
moral, and professional standards of conduct in the fulfillment of their professional
responsibilities. Standards of professional conduct as set forth in this code are promulgated in
order to enhance the performance of all persons engaged in public finance.


About Us: Mission Statement | Strategic Plan


MISSION STATEMENT


The purpose of the Government Finance Officers Association is to enhance and promote the


professional management of governments for the public benefit by identifying and developing financial


policies and best practices and promoting their use through education, training, facilitation of member


networking, and leadership.


OBJECTIVES


1. Expert Knowledge. Continue to be recognized as a leading source of expert knowledge in public
financial management by exercising leadership in research, recommended practice and policy
development and information dissemination.


2. Education and Training. Enhance the expertise and professionalism of financial managers and
policy makers and provide recognition for their achievements.


3. Leadership Development. Engage in efforts to assist finance officers to develop the skills and
capabilities necessary to enable them to become organizational leaders as well as technical
experts.


4. Raising Public Awareness of Sound Financial Policy and Practice. Take leadership in promoting
public awareness of policies and practices that enhance sound financial management of public
resources.


5. Enhanced Cooperation. Cooperate with and complement the services provided by other
organizations (U.S., Canadian and international) to increase the effectiveness of GFOA.


6. Strategic Use of Technology. Provide information and analytical tools to help governments
identify and apply appropriate, economical technologies to support efficient resource allocation,
quality services and effective decision-making and to promote citizen involvement.


7. Association Operations. Conduct the operations of the Association in a manner that exemplifies
the highest standards of financial management and member service.







GFOA OBJECTIVES WITH RELATED STRATEGIES AND ACTION ITEMS FOR THE 2011- 2012 BIENNIAL


BUDGET


Objective 1: Expert Knowledge. Continue to be recognized as a leading source of expert knowledge in


public financial management by exercising leadership in research, recommended practice and policy


development and information dissemination.


Strategies


1. Serve as a recognized source of information on matters involving financial management, tax
policy and the impact of state, provincial, and federal fiscal policy on local governments and the
economy.


2. Serve as a clearinghouse for financial management issues and resources.
3. Provide forums for discussing policy issues and developing policies and recommended practices.
4. Engage in research and consulting activities that lead to the development of financial


management best practices.


Objective 2: Education and Training. Enhance the expertise and professionalism of financial
managers and policy makers and provide recognition for their achievements.


Strategies


1. Increase the accessibility of training, especially to governments that are not able to send
employees to national training programs or the annual conference.


2. Identify and meet the information and training needs of finance managers and policy makers.
3. Promote ethical, legal and professional conduct by members in the fulfillment of their


professional responsibilities.
4. Provide clear and comprehensible information on relevant technologies to governments


through articles, books, annual conference sessions, electronic seminars and presentations, and
the GFOA website.


5. Identify skills and capabilities needed by finance managers within the various areas of expertise
within the government finance profession and provide training and educational support
accordingly.


Objective 3: Leadership Development. Engage in efforts to assist finance officers to develop the skills


and capabilities necessary to enable them to become organizational leaders as well as technical experts.


Strategies







1. Increase awareness among finance officers of their role in organizational strategy and broaden
and improve the leadership skills of finance officers by focusing on managerial, technology, and
communication skills.


2. Identify internal and external training and development resources related to leadership
development and make them readily available to GFOA members.


3. Provide information and support to finance officers to assist them in taking a leadership role in
their government’s efforts related to environmental sustainability


Objective 4: Raising Public Awareness of Sound Financial Policy and Practice. Take leadership in


promoting public awareness of policies and practices that enhance sound financial management of


public resources.


Strategies


1. Take leadership role in identifying issues related to government finance and work with other
government associations to articulate current GFOA policy and practice to executive, legislative
and judicial branches of the federal government and, if necessary, to develop alternatives for
federal legislation and regulation.


2. Promote GFOA’s policies and expert opinion to the Governmental Accounting Standards Board
and to other standard-setting and regulatory bodies.


3. Promote public finance as a career and a profession.


Objective 5: Enhanced Cooperation. Cooperate with and complement the services provided
by other organizations (U.S., Canadian and international) to increase the effectiveness of GFOA.


Strategies


1. Continue to maintain effective relations with state and provincial finance officer organizations
and state and provincial representatives.


2. Engage in efforts to assist GFOA members and their governments to participate and compete in
a global economy by identifying and sharing information on innovative financial management
techniques internationally.


Objective 6: Strategic Use of Technology. Provide information and analytical tools to help
governments identify and apply appropriate, economical technologies to support efficient
resource allocation, quality services and effective decision-making and to promote citizen
involvement.


Strategy


1. Integrate information on the use of technology in government financial management into
strategies and action items that support each of the objectives contained in GFOA’s strategic
plan. (See supporting strategies and action items within other sections of this Strategic Plan.)







Objective 7: Association Operations. Conduct the operations of the Association in a manner
that exemplifies the highest standards of financial management and member service.


Strategies


1. Increase members’ use of GFOA’s electronic channels, especially the GFOA website, by providing
easy access to GFOA information and services, supporting electronic networking among the
membership, continuously updating GFOA content, and providing links to other web content.


2. Design and use feedback mechanisms such as surveys and focus groups to elicit information on
member preferences related to GFOA programs and services.


3. Ensure effective staffing to support Standing Committees
4. Attract and retain a high-quality and diverse staff.
5. Continue to maintain a diverse financial base.
6. Increase member awareness of GFOA services and promote broad participation by members in


educational, publication, conference, committee, and award program activities.
7. Better serve the needs of finance officers in school districts and other special districts by


informing them of GFOA services and activities.
8. Establish association mechanisms to identify and address demographic changes as they relate to


government finance professionals and the needs of member governments.
9. Manage association operations consistent with environmentally sustainable practices








COMMUNITY AFFAIRS/COUNCIL POLICY MEETING MINUTES
Tuesday, August 3, 2010 @ 6:00 p.m.
Hall of Fame Room, City of Stoughton, WI


Present: Alderpersons, Eric Olstad, Carl Chenoweth, Larry Weiss (arrived at 6:05
p.m.) and Dave McKichan. Utilities Director Bob Kardasz, Opera House & Media
Services Director Bill Brehm, Senior Center Director Cindy McGlynn and Deputy Clerk
Pili Hougan.


Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Chair Eric Olstad.


Committee Minutes of June 1, 2010 & the joint meeting of Parks & Recreation
Committee, CA/CP Committee, and Friends of the Stoughton Area Youth Center
of July 14, 2010: Moved by Chenoweth, seconded by McKichan, to approve the
minutes as presented. Motion carried unanimously.


Communications: Alderperson Carl Chenoweth stated he would like to invite some
members of the school board to our next CA/CP meeting to discuss ways of sharing
services between the school district and the city. Some ideas for discussion may be
Fund 80, I.T., maintenance, etc.


Presentation and overview from the Opera House and WSTO/Cable Commission:
Opera House and Media Services Director Bill Brehm gave an overview of the Opera
House and WSTO.


Discussion on City Building Capitol Improvement Projects: Moved by Chenoweth,
seconded by McKichan, to request that the Mayor add an item to the August 17, 2010
Council Meeting that addresses a master list/plan of CIP projects and schedule of
improvements on City buildings in a 15-20 year timespan. Further discussion, the
committee would like to see a 15-20 year projection on the facility maintenance
schedule with the condition and needs of the City owned buildings. They would like to
see this list prior to the budget presentation. Carried unanimously.


Facility agreements for Municipal owned buildings: Alderperson Weiss stated he
would like to see a detailed document which states who is responsible for what in a
facility agreement for the library. He would like to see an official facility agreement for
the library presented at a subsequent meeting.


Future agenda items: Invite members of the school board for discussion on ways of
sharing services between the school district and the city.
Library-discussion on the responsibilities between the City and the Library Board
regarding maintaining and updating the library facility (library to bring some examples of
agreements from other Libraries).
Senior Center strategic plan.


Adjournment: Motion by Chenoweth, seconded by Weiss, to adjourn at 7:35 p.m.
Motion carried.


Respectfully submitted,
Pili Hougan
Deputy Clerk
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COMMUNITY AFFAIRS/COUNCIL POLICY MEETING MINUTES
Tuesday, October 5, 2010 @ 6:00 p.m.
Hall of Fame Room, City of Stoughton, WI


Present: Alderpersons Eric Olstad, Larry Weiss, Dave McKichan, Carl Chenoweth,
Utilities Director Bob Kardasz, Senior Center Director Cindy McGlynn and Deputy Clerk
Pili Hougan.


Absent & Excused:


Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Chair Eric Olstad.


Minutes of the Community Affairs/Council Policy meeting of September 7, 2010:
Moved by Weiss, seconded by Chenoweth, to approve the minutes as presented.
Motion carried unanimously.


Communications:


Update regarding possible discussion with members of the school board relative
to the possibility of sharing services in the future: Alderperson Chenoweth stated
he would like to start having informal discussions with members of the school board
regarding sharing services. Some of the area’s where services might be shared would
be computer services, mowing lawns, Fund 80. He would like to start brainstorming and
put together a list of ideas. This agenda item will be an ongoing agenda item in the
future with updates presented at future meetings. No action taken.


Senior Center Strategic Plan: Senior Center Director Cindy McGlynn gave a
presentation on the Senior Center Strategic Plan. The Committee had some questions
and discussion with Cindy about the Senior Center 3-5 year strategic plan.


Future agenda items: Discussion/Update on talks with members of the school board
regarding ways of sharing services-this is an ongoing agenda item.
Invite a committee which falls under the CA/CP umbrella for an update (Seniors in
Need, Holiday Fund, Food Pantry, etc).


There will be no CA/CP meeting in November; the next meeting will be December 7,
2010.


Adjournment: Motion by McKichan, seconded by Chenoweth, to adjourn at 6:30 p.m.
Motion carried.


Respectfully submitted,
Pili Hougan
Deputy Clerk
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